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July 2021 

Dear supporting churches & prayer partners, 

Celebrating our nation’s anniversary this past week with our church family was a blessing, especially 
when we consider where we have come from and the direction that we appear to be going. I must admit, 
if the Lord were to call me back stateside, I would not hesitate, and with a newfound burden. But that is 
not the Lord’s plan for us as we endeavor to minister in southern Brazil, for which there have been some 
exciting answers to prayer.  

We must have visas in hand upon our arrival, and things seem to be moving forward. Our information 
has been passed on, and our sponsor in Brazil will be meeting with an attorney on Monday the 12th to 
make sure everything is in order. If everything is in order, they will then mail those documents to us. 
Once we receive those documents, we will file with the consulate in Chicago, and wait for their 
decision. Please pray for the meeting, and that we will have approval by the consulate before the 
October 1st departure date.  

It also appears that we have a place awaiting us when we arrive. Orlando informed me that an apartment 
is available to rent in the same building that he and his family live in. We would become city-dwellers; 
with a market across the street, the school three blocks away, and stores within walking distance. Safety 
is a priority, as criminals there can be brazen, whether day or night. Please pray for us to have due 
diligence in new surroundings, and for the apartment to remain available if it is the Lord’s will.  

Just to prove it is a small world we live in, through our radio program, our pastor was recently contacted 
by another man that lives near Curitiba, which is about five hours from where we will be going. His 
name is Roberto. Please pray for him and any concern in spiritual matters. 

One of our supporting churches, Broken Arrow Baptist Temple in Oklahoma, will be co-laboring with 
us in the printing of materials. To begin with, they will be printing six hundred Brazilian Portuguese 
John/Romans, and then ship them to us to take. Interestingly, the file used was typeset by my wife many 
years ago while working under the ministry of Bro. Tom Gaudet. Perhaps the Lord used her then for 
such a time as this.  

“But let us, who are of the day, be sober, putting on the breastplate of faith and love; and for an helmet, 
the hope of salvation.”  1The. 5:8  

Thank you for your continued intercession and financial giving. 
God bless, 
Rob & Myra Johnson 


